
Sun Mon Tues Wed Thur Fri Sat 

        1 2 3 

        Spring  Tai Chi   

        Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am   

        8:30 AM Yoga    

        Spectrum  8:15-9:45 am   

        Lunch @ Noon     

              

        Board Mtg Movie Night   

        7:00 PM Movie @ 6:30 pm   

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

  Casino Trip Spring         Yoga Spring  Tai Chi   

Pot Luck  Chickens 8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am   

5:30 PM Yoga  8:30 AM Tai Chi 8:30 AM Yoga    

 8:15-9:45 am Spectrum  8:30 - 9:30 am Spectrum  8:15-9:45 am Breakfast 

  Craft Class  Lunch @ Noon Bingo    Lunch @ Noon   8:30 - 9:45am 

  2:00 PM Ceramics 6:30 PM Gen. Meeting    
  

  Line Dance Club  2pm Snack Bar    7:00 PM Movie Night   

  3:30 - 5:00 pm     5 PM   Movie @ 6:30 pm   

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

  Yoga  Spring  Yoga  Spring  Tai Chi   

  8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am   

    8:30 AM Tai Chi 8:30 AM Yoga    

  Craft Class 2 PM Spectrum  8:30 - 9:30 am Spectrum  8:15-9:45 am   

    Lunch @ Noon Bingo    Lunch @ Noon     

   Lunch 6:30 PM       

  Line Dance 1:00 PM Snack Bar    Genealogy Cir Movie Night   

  3:30 - 5:00 pm     5 PM 1:30 PM Movie @ 6:30 pm   

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

  Yoga  Spring  Yoga  Spring  Tai Chi   

  8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am Casino Night 

  Ladies Club 8:30 AM Tai Chi 8:30 AM Yoga  Dinner & games 

  11:30 AM Spectrum  8:30 - 9:30 am Spectrum  8:15-9:45 am  

  Craft Class  Lunch Bingo    Lunch     

  2:00 PM noon 6:30 PM noon     

  Line Dance   Snack Bar      Movie Night   

  3:30 - 5:00 pm     5 PM   Movie @ 6:30 pm   

25 26 27 28 29 30   

  Yoga  Spring  Yoga  Spring  Tai Chi   

  8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am   

    8:30 AM Tai Chi 8:30 AM Yoga    

    Spectrum  8:30 - 9:30 am Spectrum  8:15-9:45 am   

  Craft Class Lunch Bingo    Lunch     

  2:00 PM noon 6:30 PM noon     

  Line Dance   Snack Bar      Movie Night   

  3:30 - 5:00 pm     5 PM   Movie @ 6:30 pm   

 
 
 

SEPTEMBER 

2016 



TROPICS RESIDENTS' CLUB, INC. 
33000 ALMADEN BLVD; UNION CITY, CA 94587 

2016-2017 OFFICERS 

PRESIDENT: Richard Stoll  richard@the-tropics.net 

VICE PRESIDENT: Fran Eikeberg  Francis@the-tropics.net  

SECRETARY: Carol O’Quin  Carol@the-tropics.net  

TREASURER: Barry Lependorf  Barry@the-tropics.net  

2016-2017 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

STEVE EVANS 510 386-0509 

Steven@the-tropics.net  

  JERRY AGUILAR 

  Jerry@the-tropics.net   

PATRICIA HARRIS 

 Patricia@the-tropics.net   

CAROLYN HOPPES  

Carolyn@the-tropics.net    

SARGENT AT ARMS: JAYME OJEDA 510 600 4376 Jayme@the-tropics.net  

   

BREEZE EDITOR: TINA MARIA 510 489-5749 

SUBMIT ARTICLES TO EMAIL: tropicsbreeze@gmail.com  

  

TROPICS CLUBHOUSE OFFICE 

ONSITE MANAGERS: JIM WOOCK AND NANCY PAYNE… 

email: thetropicsmhp@comcast.net 

PHONE #: 510 471-8550  
MON-FRI 9AM-4:30PM 

THE ANSWERING SERVICE WILL RESPOND  
AFTER HOUR CALLS. 

PARK SECURITY:  

C&C SECURITY PATROL, INC  

1 800 443-8000  
 

 
 

POLICE NON-EMERGENCY 
510 471-1365 M-F 9AM-5PM 

911 AT ALL OTHER TIMES 

mailto:RICHARD@THE-TROPICS.NET
mailto:Steven@the-tropics.net


Breakfast Chair Richard Stoll 408-839-3358 

House Facilities Loris Cook 489-7027 

Potluck Steve Evans 

Bea Bartz 

386-0509 

489-6388 

Sunshine Helen Cummins 421-6309 

Library Bea Bartz 489-6388 

Community Betterment  

Coordinator 

POSITION OPEN  

Emergency Communications BravoBen Salsedo 

Tina Maria  

489-5749 

Traffic/Safety  POSITION OPEN  

Senior Citizens—City Hall  Anita Roque 471-2815 

Welcoming Committee Niki Bracken-Poe  

Carolyn Hoppes 

 

Publicity Chair POSITION OPEN  

Entertainment POSITION OPEN  

Residents Activities &  

Entertainment 

Board of Directors See Board PH # 

Disaster Committee & Neigh-

borhood Watch 

Carolyn Gielow  

Resident’s Club  

Auditing Committee  

Darlene Cornell 

 

 

510 487-7817 



THE TROPICS MOBILE HOME PARK CLUBS 

B BUG FRIDAY NIGHT MOVIE 

Doors open at 5:30 pm 
Movie starts at 6:30 pm  

Located next to Laundry and  

"Split Ends" Beauty Salon 102 Palm Drive  

BINGO - EVERY WEDNESDAY 

DOORS OPEN 4:30PM-EARLY 6:30PM 

REGULAR GAME 7PM 
SNACK BAR OPEN AT 5PM   

MELODY PETERSON 266-2607/RICHARD STOLL 

TROPICS POTLUCK 
THE FIRST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH  

5:30PM AT THE CLUBHOUSE– DISH TO PASS 
STEVE EVANS 386-0509 

CRAFTS CLUB 
EVERY MONDAY 

2 PM IN THE CLUBHOUSE 
TINA MARIA 489-5749 

THE TROPICS TRAVELERS 
SEE FLYERS IN THE CLUBHOUSE 

CATHY LIGHTHILL 471-7053 

THE TROPICS COFFEE CLUB 
MON-FRI @ 8:30AM IN CONFERENCE ROOM 

JACKIE HILL 489-4388 

TROPICS SPRING CHICKENS 
EVERY TUES AND THURS 8:30AM IN THE 

CLUBHOUSE 
CAROLYN HOPPES 489-6894 

FIT 2B HEALTHY EXERCISE CLASS 

EVERY MON. WED. FRI. @ 1PM  

SEE CALENDAR OR FLYERS IN CLUBHOUSE 

B BUG COMPUTER CENTER 
MON-FRI @8am-12:30PM IN  

BBUG BUILDING 
LARRY CORNELL 487-1040 

GENEALOGY CIRCLE 

THE 3RD THURSDAY OF THE MONTH 
@1:30PM CONFERENCE ROOM  

THE TROPICS RESIDENTS' CLUB MEETING 
2ND THURS OF THE MONTH  

IN CLUBHOUSE @ 7PM 
PRESIDENT: RICHARD STOLL 408 839-3358 

TROPICS CERAMIC CLUB 
1ST TUES OF THE MONTH  

@ 2PM IN CONFERENCE ROOM 
FOR MORE INFO  

CALL MELODY PETERSON 266-2607 



PRESIDENT’S CORNER 

 What an exciting month August was! The new Board 
had their first meeting. After the official business, we 

started working on the calendar for the next year. Within 
an hour and 15 minutes, we had a calendar of events for 

the entire year with their Chairpersons. Some of the 
events included:  Casino Night, Halloween Dinner, 
Thanksgiving Dinner, etc. We are all ready to go. Every-

one on the Board is looking forward to having a lot of fun 
putting on these events.  

 We had our first meeting with Millennium and with George Turk. It 
was a very informative meeting.  We found out that: Palm Tree Trimming 

should be done by the time you read this, new “How Fast am I Going” signs 
should be up, the new seal on the road was done, the Hot Tub will be re-
sealed, the new security is in place, walking the pathways at night and pa-

trolling the streets with parking tickets in hand. 
 We also had out first General Meeting. Also very informative and had a 

great time. Steve Oates and the owner of West Coast Sound Solutions, gave 
a presentation of the proposed Baffling for the Events in the club house. 
This should take care of the echo we have and the poor microphone recep-

tion. Your votes are being counted and we will see if you want it or not. Ka-
ren Shrum, from B&C, was there to help answer residents’ questions.  

Thank you Karen!!! Thanks to Barry for the fresh popcorn, it was great to 
see it back. 
 We also have great news from SPARC that Live 2B Healthy will start 

again this month. That Saturday we had our August Breakfast with Country 
Fried Steak and Potatoes. What a treat. I’m still cooking up a storm. Thanks 

to all the volunteers that made this a success. 
 This month we have:  A Pot Luck with Steve and Beatrice in charge, 
another Breakfast casserole from me for Breakfast on September 10, and 

Get your luck going with Casino night and Spaghetti dinner on the 24th. 
Barry is in charge of this event and promises to have a lot of great prizes. 

 Thanks to all the people that make our Park the best one in the Area! 

 

Richard Stoll, President of Tropics Residents’ Club  



MILLENNIUM MEMO 
 

We had a great meeting with your newly-elected Board on August 11. Topics includ-
ed a discussion of the Budget for the new Fiscal Year, an update on various projects, 
the new Patrol Service and the status of a potential refinance (short answer: we’re 
still at an impasse). 
 

Some highlights of the meeting: 
 

Our Tree Consultant surprised us with the news that 140+ Palm Trees on resi-
dents’ lots needed to be trimmed soon, at a cost of $42K. Several trees in the 
common areas have become hazardous because of the drought and should be 
removed--that’s another $10K.  Just like that: $52K that wasn’t anticipated. 
We have to do it, of course. 

 

Most Park owners would charge homeowners to trim trees on their spaces, as is 
allowed under the Mobile home Residency Law, but we aren’t going to do that. 

 

Another surprise: the sudden deterioration of the Spa. We’ll spend about $14K 
replastering and adding hand rails & depth markers. Yet another hit to the 
Budget! 

 

The new Patrol Service’s insurer killed the idea of patrolling the walkways in 
Golf Carts. They will patrol on foot, however. The patrolmen will have to 
“check in” with sensors to be added to the walkways, so we’ll know that they 
actually patrolled. 

 

The Board asked us to bring back the Clubhouse Monitor, so we’ll do that.  By 
the way, we’re still trying to get another maintenance person to help Jim. If 
you know of anyone, Jim would love to hear from you. 

 
Yes, the Patrol Service will ticket improperly parked cars. If you get 4 tickets, 

you’ll be towed the 5th time. That’s fair, isn’t it? Do you really need 4 warn-
ings? 

 

If you attended the Aug. 11 General Meeting, you probably heard a presentation 
from the folks that say they can fix the Clubhouse sound problem, something 
that might cost as much as $160K. We’d love to get that done this fiscal year. 

 

I hope these tidbits give you a flavor for how the meeting went. The new Board 
seems focused and eager to make its impact felt. We are excited to work with 
them—and with you, of course—to make The Tropics an even greater housing val-
ue than it already is. 
 
 

Millenium Memo  continued on next page  



(Continued from previous page) 

Manager’s Corner  
 

Congratulations to the new Residents’ Club Officers and Board 
of Directors.  Looking forward to working with you in the 
months ahead on wish list items that were approved and mis-
cellaneous projects. 
 

A big thank-you to everyone that turned in the Income Certifi-
cation forms.  Kathy worked  diligently and by August 5 had 
submitted  enough forms to Millennium to put the Tropics in 
First Place.  This will also be a savings to cover future projects here in our commu-
nity.  Way to Go. 
 

We just had the streets sealed and they look great for the most part.  90% of our 
residents complied and parked elsewhere or made other arrangements.  Shame on 
the residents that drove on the south half of our park and burned out on the streets 
that were still not dry. We have your number. 
 

If you have changed your telephone number please advise the office as we need to 
contact residents for Water and utility outages as well as miscellaneous issues.  A 
lot of the numbers are disconnected.  Also, if you are going to be absent from your 
home site for long periods of time you need to make arrangements to have some-
one maintain your yard.  Please be considerate of your neighbors as they do not ap-
preciate foot high weeds that spread into their home site. 
 
As always, enjoy your day. 
Nancy Payne 
Resident Manager 

 

This Month’s Kudos 
 

Kudo #1 goes to Rick Henry (438 Samoa), for providing flags for all branches of ser-
vice to the Clubhouse for Memorial Day & 4th of July. Many residents commented on 
the great tribute. 
 

Kudo #2 recognizes Chris Smith, who’s doing a fine job as Pool Monitor and is a val-
ued asset to the Office for Vacation Relief. Nancy really appreciated Chris’s help 
when Kathy was off. 
 

Thanks to Rick & Chris, turn in your Income Forms (if you haven’t already)…and 
have a fun Labor Day!        George Turk  



                                                                  

               OUR SYMPATHY GOES TO  
THE FAMILY OF: 

 
 Encil Baker - 468 Panama Cir - passed on August 6, 1916.  

 
 
 

 

WELCOME A NEW NEIGHBOR: 
  

 163 Kona Circle—Su Jen Chiang 

 137 Polynesia Circle—Sherry Gordon and Michael Flatter 

 

 

GET WELL WISHES FOR A SPEEDY RECOVERY GOES TO: 

Ruth Churchill 

Janice Elwood 

Bobby Elwood 

 

GENEALOGY CIRCLE 

THE 3RD THURSDAY OF THE MONTH @1:30PM  

IN THE CONFERENCE ROOM  



Another Life Saved  
 
 The amateur radio frequencies are used for communicating 
reports that are emergency related. I have been involved with re-
lays for catastrophic lifesaving disasters; it has been a very re-
warding experience.  
  Several months ago I received a call on the radio requesting 
help for a tragic automobile accident in a remote part of our state. 
There wasn’t a cell tower nearby. Their cell phones wouldn’t work. 
One of our ham radio mobile stations in a car put out an emergen-
cy call. I had the highway patrol, ambulance, fire trucks and a heli-
copter there within minutes.  
  This week another frantic call came from a ham who was 
camping in the wilderness. His neighbor in the campground sud-

denly suffered a massive heart attack; it was quickly followed by a stroke. As usual 
in this case he was unable to contact any emergency services because cell phone 
service wasn’t available in his location. Nine of us picked 
up his distress call all the way from Washington State to 
California. We immediately contacted emergency ser-
vices; while he was still transmitting there was a heli-
copter, ambulance and paramedics all arriving within 
minutes. As a result the patient was stabilized and on 
the way to the hospital by air flight. Because we do not 
use the grid or cell towers our signal works directly sta-
tion to station with speed of light performance.  
  Thanks to Mr. George Turk we here in The Tropics 
are privilege to have this capability. No one can predict 
what could happen one minute from now.  
 We recently assisted the police department when a powerful signal disabled 
their patrol cars, cell phones, radios as well as the fobs to unlock the door. We com-
bined a team to resolve the problem. Most of the amateur operators have been in 
the hobby all their life. This requires long time knowledge and expert electrical en-
gineers who not only design but build state of the art radi-
os. We’re a major support for the military and all emer-
gency services. The Federal Communications Commission 
has designated all amateur transmitters to be emergency 
stations.  
 

Stay safe. 
Bravo Ben 

 



Month Day Event Contact  
August Sun- 7 Pot Luck Steve  

  Thur - 11 General Meeting Richard   

  Sat - 13 Breakfast Richard   

Sept Sun - 4 Pot Luck Steve  

  Mon - 5 Cache Creek Bus Trip Cathy 

  Thur - 8 General Meeting Richard   

  Sat - 10 Breakfast Richard   

  Sat - 24 Casino Night Barry  

Oct Sun - 2 Pot Luck Steve  

  Sat - 8 Breakfast Richard   

  Sun - 9 Harvest Festifall Trip Cathy 

  Thur - 13 General Meeting Richard   

  Sat - 15 Resource Fair Office 

  Sat - 22 Halloween Dinner Jayme 

Nov Sat - 5 Breakfast Richard   

  Sun - 6 Pot Luck Steve  

  Mon - 7 Colusa Casino Trip Cathy 

  Thur - 10 General Meeting Richard   

  Sat - 12 Flea Market Barry  

  Sat - 19 Thanksgiving Dinner Richard   

  Tue - 29 Christmas Decorating Jayme 

Dec Sat - 3 Breakfast Richard   

  Sun - 4 Pot Luck Steve  

  Thur - 8 General Meeting Richard   

  Sat - 10 Christmas Parade Barry  

  Sat - 17 Christmas Dinner Frances 

  Sat - 31 New Year's Eve Party Richard & Jayme 

Jan Sun - 8 Pot Luck Steve  

  Thur - 12 General Meeting Richard   

  Sat - 28 Chinese New Year Richard   

Feb Sun - 5 Super Bowl Pot Luck Residents 

  Thur - 9 General Meeting Richard   

  Sat - 11 Breakfast Richard   

  Sat - 25 Big Band Frances 



March Sun - 5 Pot Luck Steve  

  Thur - 9 General Meeting Richard   

  Sat - 18 Tropics Resourse Fair Carolyn & Jerry 

  Sat - 25 St. Patricks Dinner Richard & Patrica 

April  Sun - 2 Pot Luck Steve  

  Sat - 8 Breakfast Richard   

  Thur - 13 General Meeting Richard   

  Sat - 22 Decades Dinner Steve  

May Sun - 7 Pot Luck Steve  

  Thur - 11 General Meeting Richard   

  Sat - 13 Breakfast Richard   

  Sat - 27 Hawaiian Night Lita & Paulette 

June Sat - 3 Flea Market Barry  

  Sun - 4 Pot Luck Steve  

  Thur - 8 General Meeting Richard   

  Sat - 10 Breakfast Richard   

  Sat - 24 Mystery Dinner Steve & Carol 

July Sun - 2 Pot Luck Steve 

  Tue - 4 4th of July BBQ Board 

  Thur - 13 General Meeting/election Richard   

  Thur - 20 Orientation Meeting   

  Sat - 22  Appreciation Dinner Richard  



2016 TROPICS TRAVELERS UP COMING TRIPS 
 

Tropics Residents’ Club 
September Breakfast 

Saturday, September 10 

8:30 — 9:45 am 
A delicious Breakfast Casserole 
With Sausage, Bell Peppers, Mush-
rooms, Onions,  Spinach, Bread, Cheese and Eggs 

$3.00 at the Door for Everyone 
Of course Biscuits and Gravy , Oatmeal and Beverages 

20th 



GETTING TO KNOW YOUR NEIGHBOR: CAROL O’QUIN  
                    Tropics Residents’ Club Secretary 

      

 Our newly-elected Secretary moved into The Tropics July 5, 
2007, serving her first term as Secretary in 2008-9. 
     Carol was born in Philadelphia, but moved 
to Los Angeles at the age of five. She grew up 
in the San Fernando Valley, but wanting to 
venture from home chose to attend San Fran-
cisco State University, where she graduated in 
1970 with a degree in Theater Arts.  
     Taking sound advice from her mother, she 
went into Civil Service work, first with the 
Federal Government, then with the City and 
County of San Francisco.  After completing a 
course at S.F. City College, she secured a po-
sition as Library Technician with the San Fran-
cisco Public Library.  She happily retired in 
2004 after 32 years in Civil Service. 
     In the meantime, in 1973, she married her 
husband Michael, whom she had met after col-
lege through mutual friends. Later they had two boys, now age 40 
and 36, both of whom are married. They also have two grand-
daughters, age 13 and 10, whom they love very much, and visit in 
Georgia whenever they can.  
     Carol is very glad to be here in The Tropics where she partic-
ipates in various activities such as crafts and dinners. She spent 
some time as a block captain on the Disaster Team, and also finds 
time to have hobbies such as beads, stamps and reading.  She also 
loves classical music and plays piano and guitar for enjoyment. She 
and Michael attend classical concerts in the winter season.  She 
says, “It’s nice to know you don’t have to be alone in The Tropics.”  



SNACK BAR  
DINNER—

SEPTEMBER 21 
 

Baked Tilapia with 
Garlic Breadcrumbs 

with  
vegetable, garlic bread 

and a dessert 
ALL FOR ONLY 

$5.00 

Tropics Residents’ Club 
Summary of Board Minutes for 7-7-16 

 
1. Larry Cornell mentioned the items that 

have not been completed.  
     Wheel Stops  
     Tops for lights 
     Properties that need cleaned. 
2. Larry Cornell Explained the counting pro-

cedure for the up coming election 
3. Barry Lependorf gave the audit report for 

the Treasurer 
4. Rick Henry gave the audit report for Travel-

ers 
5. The Board decided to give $500 to Tri-City 

Animal Shelter, Spectrum, and Compassion 
Network 

6. Rick Henry told us that Jerry Agular and 
himself cleaned the grills and the office was 
ordering covers 

 
 

Summary of the Special Board 
Meeting for 7-21-16 

 
Larry Cornell told us: 
 -The new Security Company 

will 
start August 1 
-All Palm trees, over house 
height, will be trimmed 
-Sidewalk repair still not com- 
plete 
-More lights are in the works 
 
Larry Cornell turned the gavel 
over to Richard Stoll the new 
President 
-All keys were turned in to Rich 
ard Stoll 

 -The transition was completed 
as the bylaws stated. 



 
  

THE TROPICS RESIDENTS’ CLUB  
 

 
SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 24TH  

 JOIN US FOR LOTS OF FUN AND EXCITEMENT 

PRIZES FOR TOP WINNERS!  
Doors Open @ 5:00 - Dinner @ 5:30 -  

Games @ 6:00 - 8:00  
  

DINNER & $50. (in chips) $5.00 PER RESIDENT 
GUESTS — $10.00  

 

 NEW ROULETTE TABLE- BLACKJACK TABLES—MONEY WHEEL— 

TICKETS AT SNACK BAR, COFFEE CLUB,  
BREAKFAST & SPECTRUM  

(FREE EVENT TICKETS MUST BE EXCHANGED FOR CASINO TICKETS)  

=== NO TICKETS AT THE DOOR ===  
DEADLINE TO BUY TICKETSTUESDAY, SEPT. 20  

 
 

Event chair —  
Barry Lependorf 510-431-3401  

 

  



 

  
TROPICS RESIDENTS’ CLUB BOARD  

 
  

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 10, 2016  
 

  

 
We are in the early stages of planning a Christmas Parade 
to travel on every street in the Tropics. We want all clubs 
to participate and even individual residents of the Tropics 
are invited. Decorate your vehicle or float in a Christmas 
Theme. The vehicle voted the Best will win $100.  
 

  
After the Parade, everyone is invited to the Tropics Clubhouse to vote for their  

favorite vehicle/float and then participate in FREE coffee and donuts.  
 

 FOR MORE INFORMATION AND/OR TO PARTICIPATE:  
EVENT CHAIR - Barry Lependorf 510-431-3401  

CERAMIC CLUB NEWS  
 

If you are thinking about joining or want to ask some questions or just 
get a tour of the ceramic room, The ceramics club is generally open 
everyday from Noon to 2:00 pm with a member or several members 
working on their projects. Anyone who is interested in our club is wel-
come to stop by and take a look at some of the ceramics that are finished & some 
pieces we are still working on. Our club meetings are always held on the first Tues-
day of every month at 2:00 pm in the club house conference room.  The club is of-
fering a free trial membership for 1 month, Anyone who might be interested please 
contact our President Melody Peterson at 266-2607 and she or a senior member of 
the club will set you up with supplies and instructions for making  your first ceram-
ic piece. Our club will provide all supplies needed for this free trial offer.  



 
MOTTO: TAKING YOUR BODY  
WHERE YOUR MIND WANTS TO GO! 

 
 

MONDAY, WEDNESDAY AND FRIDAY  
IN THE CLUBHOUSE AT 1PM  

 

Seniors are living longer, and naturally they want to 
live better into advanced age. Live 2 B Healthy seeks to inspire 

older generations to live longer, healthier lives. 

LIVE 2B 

HEALTHY 

 
  

 
THE TROPICS MOBILE HOME PARK  

IN THE CLUBHOUSE  
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *  

SATURDAY—NOVEMBER 12  
9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.  

 

FREE COFFEE ALL DAY! -   

SNACK BAR WILL BE OPEN FOR BREAKFAST & 
LUNCH   

  

TABLE REQUESTS WILL BEGIN ON OCTOBER 10th!  

  

FOR MORE INFORMATION:  

Barry Lependorf @ 510-431-3401  



Tropics Residents’ Club General Meeting 

Thursday—September 8—7 pm 
Your voice will matter!!!!   

Tropics Potluck 

Bus Bingo 
starts at 
6:15pm 

Any questions call  
Steve Evens (510-386-0509) or 

Beatrice Bartz  

We serve coffee 
and Tea 

We have serving spoons. You need to 
bring a plate and  utensils (if you for-

get, we have some)  available). 

Bring Food to Share 
Enjoy good company and 

have fun. 

Sunday, 
September 4 

Food is 
Served at 
5:30 pm 



            NOTES FROM YOUR EDITOR: 

 
 A special Thank you goes out to Roger Taylor and Michael O’Quin for doing the 

extra work to bring the Breeze magazine to you in a timely 
fashion. I appreciate your assistance.   
 Looking for “Getting to know your Neighbor” articles. 
Have a friendly chat with your neighbor and work on the ar-
ticles together. submit the article at trop-
icsbreeze@gmail.com. Who knows you might be surprised 
what you find out about your neighbor! We look forward to 
hearing from you.   
 VOLUNTEER BREEZE MAGAZINE DELIVERY PERSON NEED-
ED!! If you would like to be a volunteer Breeze Magazine de-
livery person. Please email me at tropicsbreeze@gmail.com. 

Thank you to Steve Evans who delivered the Breeze magazine to the people that 
are on my route during my illness.  

 We welcome all articles from our residents as space allows. The only require-

ment is that your article not be political or personal in nature. They will be in-
serted as space allows with consideration given to content and quality.  

 Please submit your article NO later than 6pm on the 10th of every month to the 
Breeze email address: tropicsbreeze@gmail.com. We are trying to limit the in-
serts. Please have flyers and articles in by the deadline. If you wish to submit a 
flyer after the deadline, you must be present to help insert into the Breeze Maga-
zine. Please include your name and phone number so I can notify you when the 
magazine arrives, you can come with your volunteers and help with inserting the 
flyer. THANK YOU   

 
================================================================ 
 

Read the Breeze on our website: www.the-tropics.net  
 

================================================================ 
 

A BIG THANK YOU GOES OUT TO:  
THE MANY VOLUNTEERS WHO COME OUT ON A MOMENTS NOTICE WHEN THEY RE-
CEIVE THE PHONE CALL THAT THE BREEZE MAGAZINE HAS ARRIVED AT THE CLUB-
HOUSE. YOU HELP INSERT FLYERS IN THE MAGAZINE IF NEEDED, SORTING THE 
MAGAZINES INTO THEIR RIGHTFUL BAGS TO DELIVER TO OUR WONDERFUL DIS-
TRIBUTORS WHO TAKE THE TIME TO BRING US OUR BREEZE MAGAZINE TO YOUR 
DOORSTEP. YOU ARE ALL SO AWESOME!!  
 

- WANT TO HELP? - JUST GIVE ME A CALL TINA MARIA 489-5749 - 

http://www.the-tropics.net


DISTRIBUTION OF THE TROPICS BREEZE 
Distributor #1 --- If any problem, please call Roger Taylor  489-6747 

 

Distributor #2 --- If any problem, please call Michael O'Quin at 265-4091 

 

Distributor #3 --- If any problem, please call Tina Maria 489-5749  

 
 
 
 
 

RTE MAGS  DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH No. STREET 

01 24 134 Hana, Morris Carmichael 471-7770 Acapulco, Polynesia, Palm Dr 149-150 

02 14 119 Madrone Way, Tom Chitwood 489-2103 Madrone 

 03 12 131 Hana Way, Roger Taylor 489-6747 Hana Way 

04 15 482 Hoya, Carolyn Hoppes 489-6894 Hoya Way 

05 21 489 Seema Circle, Ray Miller 475-1950 Seema & Kawella 

06 18 373 Tropicana, Carl Hughes 471-5020 387-403 Tropicana & 33001 Almaden 

 07 19 373 Tropicana, Allison Hughes 471-5020 368-386 Tropicana 

08 43 443 Samoa Circle, Rick Henry 487-7817 Lanai, Samoa, Cumana 

09 14 528 Trinidad Circle, Virgil Lewis 324-1773 Trinidad 

      

RTE MAGS  DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH No. STREET 

10 31 192 Hawaii Cir, Ralph Balestra 487-8051 Hawaii 

11 18 264 Molokai, Art Tipton 381-6646 Hula 

12 18 238 Jamaica, Gloria Lovato 324-0071 Jamaica 

13 18 284 Oahu, Nick Bueno 675-0677 Oahu 

14 21 51 Palm, Irv Mayer 487-0235 Palm Drive 40-60 

15 38 265 Molokai, Steve Evans 266-2607 Molokai, Kona 

16 25 70 Palm Drive, Michael O'Quin 265-4091 Palm Drive 61-85 

17 18 57 Palm Drive, Christina DeMello   Maui 

18 18 313 Kauai, J.J. Libbon 366-4270 Kauai 

RTE  MAGS  DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH No. STREET 

19 19 12 Palm, Carol Lowe 324-1985 Palm 1-19 

 20 20 26 Palm, Diane Steele 471-1750 Palm 20-39 

21 23 389 Tropicana Way, Tina Maria  489-5749 Palm Drive 86-109 

22 25 336 Waikiki, Christina Van Remoor-
tel 

675-9021 Waikiki 

23 22 363 Tahitian, Hazel Carr 489-9416 Tahitian 

24 16 416 Fiji, Carl Scarson 487-4831 Fiji 

25 16 427 Honolulu, Rocky Sampson 471-7332 Honolulu 

26 21 169 Kona, Ruby/Fred Barker 489-3947 Panama, Makaha 

     


